
 

 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
 

Re: RV Aftermarket Products 

 

Valued Enerco/Mr. Heater Customer, 

 This letter is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

 Enerco has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain brass 
female quick disconnects manufactured by one of our related companies which sells the components to 
RV OEM Manufacturers. 

 We have become aware in the past few weeks that the component may develop cracks in the 
brass when fastened via the female pipe threads.  After an exhaustive effort to identify the problem and 
the source, we have determined the crack is not being introduced during the manufacturing process 
within our facility so the issue has escaped our quality inspections.  The root cause for this crack has 
been identified as contamination and/or porosity in the brass from our 2nd tier brass sub-supplier.  Our 
records at this point indicate the relevant window for products that may contain cracks were shipped 
between July 1, 2021 and April 20, 2022. 

 The affected components are a Mr. Heater 1/4 Quick Connector Set with Shutoff Valve and 
Excess Flow Plug-Quick Disconnect, Part Number F276181, and a 1/4 Quick Connector Hose Assembly, 
Part Numbers F271806 and 71806.  If a crack develops in a quick disconnect, propane could leak outside 
the vehicle.  A propane leak in the presence of an ignition source could cause a fire outside the vehicle.   

 We have reported this situation to NHTSA and wanted you to be aware that your company is 
referenced in our NHTSA filing.   Our team will reach out in order to coordinate the return of inventory 
you have in your warehouse.  We are working tirelessly on a replacement component that will be 
available under a new part number and our team will be in touch once that is available.  

 If any consumers contact you about this recall, please direct them to call 1-800-964-4328. 

 If you believe that Enerco has failed to remedy this defect adequately, you may contact NHTSA 
at: Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administrator; 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE; 
Washington, DC 20590.  Alternatively, you may call the DOT Safety Hotline toll-free at 1-888-327-4236 
(TTY: 1-800-424-9153) or go to www.safercar.gov. 

 Enerco is required to inform you that it is a violation of federal law for any dealer, distributor or 
retailer to sell or lease any new quick disconnect covered by this recall notice.   

http://www.safercar.gov/


 

  We apologize for the inconvenience this causes and are working quickly to develop a new robust 
design that will overcome any future issues.   

  

 

Jeff Bush, President 

ETP International, LLC. 

 

Products: 

F271806 Mr. Heater ¼” Quick Disconnect Hose Assembly 

F276181 Mr. Heater Quick Disconnect 

71806 Mr. Heater ¼” Quick Disconnect Hose Assembly 


